KENDALE

LAND DEVELOPMENT, INC.

5851 Timuquana Road = Suite 301 = Jacksonville, FL 32210 = (904) 384-6964 = Fax (904) 384-6889

October 21, 2008

To Whom It May Concern:
Please accept this letter in reference for Gray Edwards, P.E. and Edwards Engineering.

I and Kendale Land Development have known Mr. Edwards and been associated with Edwards
Engineering for 6 years. Kendale land Development primarily develops subdivisions. Edwards
Engineering has been our Engineer for several of our projects in Jacksonville and Macclenny.

I consider Edwards Engineering to be a full service engineering firm. They are the most
thorough engineering company I work with. They do their homework: visit the site; visit the
local government for codes, rules and regulations; and meet their client to discuss our needs and
interests. . They are methodical in their planning and analyze the entire project prior to
beginning the design and work through it’s entirety until completion / acceptance with all
governing authorities.

Kendale Land Development has had the challenge of acquiring, developing and or managing
projects that other developers and engineers have begun and not completed. At these times I
have discovered that the developer and engineer did not always comply with all regulations and
requirements and I’ve needed to hire a “Real Engineer”. This is where Gray and his team have
stepped in and helped me clean up some messes.

Gray and his entire team are a real pleasure to work with. Their professionalism, knowledge and
temperament make working with them an enjoyable process. I know for a fact that some of the
governing agencies feel the same way when working with Mr. Edwards.

Should you choose to work with Edwards Engineering you will not be disappointed and proud
that they are part of you team.

If you need any additional information, please feel free to contact me at 904-493-2706.

zgcerely, % )
~ Donna Reed ountaé/ |

Development Manager

Member of Northeast Florida Builders Association m Licensed Real Estate Broker



